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Excellence is the gradual result of always 
striving to do better. 

 
Pat Riley 

Mission statement: We are a Catholic School that is Christ centered and lives Mercy values.  
Our mission is to nurture faith, to grow community, and to achieve excellence. 

24hr School Phone Line  
A reminder to all  

parents: please ring the 
school office & leave us 
a message when your 
child is away sick. 
Ph:348 7790 

Value for the Term 2: Excellence. This is about trying your 

very best in everything that you do, regardless of whether it 
is new and hard, or familiar and easyðyou give it 100%  
effort every time. 

For all our update information of whatôs going on in the school head to our website and 
click on the news tab at the top of the page.  

Our School Website  

Whatõs Happening This Week  

Greetings 
 
Welcome back for Term 2. I hope that you all had a wonderful Easter and extended holiday break with your 
children. 
 
We have made a most positive start to the term. We began with an ANZAC Day Liturgy led by the Year 8  
students. I was most impressed by the reverence that our students showed during this. We appreciated the 
support provided by some of our army parents, Mrs Kapisi, Wilson Ruki and Nicky Renata. 
 
We have begun with a roll of 189. Welcome to the newcomers to our school. We expect the roll to exceed 200 
by the end of the year.  
 
Welcome to Mrs Cottrell who is relieving in Room 1 this week and Room 9 over the next 4 weeks whilst Mrs 
Pettitt and Ms Waaka are on leave. 
 
We have received $5000.00 from CERT for library books and $4000.00 from Pub Charities for chrome books. 
We certainly appreciate the support of these community trusts.  
 
Thank you for supported the PFAôs Easter Raffle which raised close to $1800.00. 
 
Best wishes to our Year 4 to 6 students who will be on camp in Woodend next week.  
 

Best wishes 
Denis 
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May 5th    Full School Mass 
    Please be at school by 
    8.45am. 
 
May 8th    Values Assembly  
    Led by Room 4. 
 
May 8thð10th   Year 6 Camp 
    Woodend Camp 
 
May 11th    Cross County West Zones 
 
May 10thð12th   Year 4/5 Camp  
    Woodend Camp 
 
May 12th    Full School Assembly 
    Led by Room 1. 2.30pm all 
    parents welcome. 
 
May 15th    Values Assembly  
    Led by Room 7. 
 
May 18th    Winter Sports Starts 
 
May 22nd    Full School Assembly  
    Led by Room 9. Starts at 
    2.30pm all families  
    welcome to attend. 
   
May 23rd    School Photos 
 
May 28th    Full School Mass  
    Please be at school by 
    9.45am. 

School Diary  

Please pray for these students who are 
making their first Holy Communion this 

year. 

Faith Facts  

What a ground breaking Pope we have ! - Last week using the power 
of technology at its best Pope Francis delivered a surprise address at the 
TED2017 conference in Vancouver. In his address, Francis explained,  
"the more powerful you are, the more your actions will have an impact."  
He made reference to the Good Samaritan parable, "the revolution of  
tenderness" and overcoming the "culture waste." Take a look at this 
thought provoking presentation at this link. https://goo.gl/v7H8gn  

https://goo.gl/v7H8gn
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A Message From the DRS  

Welcome to Term 2 2017. A special welcome to all our new families.  

We begin our Term 2 RE with the Jesus  - Hehu Karaiti Strand. Each year level learns about a different aspect of 
Jesus, for example: Jesus my friend, Jesus showed His love in different ways, Jesus gives Himself in the  
Eucharist, Jesus came to show people how to live and lead them to God, the life of Jesus, the fullness of Godôs 
Revelation, Jesus saviour and liberator, and His values and the role of the disciples today. Lessons on the  
Ascension (28 May) and Pentecost (4 June) will be followed by the Holy Spirit ï Te Wairua Tapu Strand. Again 
each year level learns about a different aspect of the Holy Spirit, for example: God the Holy Spirit, the Holy Spirit 
in peopleôs lives, Fruits of the Spirit, Pentecost, titles and symbols of the Holy Spirit, baptism and the Holy Spirit, 
the Holy Spirit in Scripture, and the mission of the Holy Spirit in the church and in the world. The term finishes 
with a focus on imaginitive prayer.  

As a staff we have written overarching statements from the theological focus for each strand. The statements 
for the Jesus and Holy Spirit Strands are: 

Jesus ï Hehu Karaiti 
Jesus ï Hehu Karaiti is both divine and human, with the realities of life, though without sin.  
Jesus ï Hehu Karaiti calls us to friendship with Him and to develop a relationship with God ï  
Te Atua as our loving father.  
Jesus ï Hehu Karaiti reveals God ï Te Atua to us through His life.  
God ïTe Atua sent the Holy Spirit ï Te Wairua Tapu to reveal the Holy Trinity.  
Jesus ï Hehu Karaiti came to teach, model, save and liberate. 
Resurrection is essential to the Catholic understanding that Jesus ï Hehu Karaiti is present today. 
Children should be encouraged to develop a relationship with the risen Lord in the church through prayer and 
sacrament. Christ is encountered in the sacraments, above all in the sacrament of the Eucharist. 

The Holy Spirit -  Te Wairua Tapu  
The Holy Spirit ï Te Wairua Tapu is God/Te Atua, the Third person of the Trinity. The Holy Spirit ï Te Wairua 
Tapu is our advocate. We are gifted the Fruits of the Holy Spirit ï Te Wairua Tapu through Sacraments,  
Scripture and prayer so that we can serve others through our words and actions.  

From time to time your child will bring home activity sheets they have worked on in class. Please talk to your 
child/ren about their work and share in their learning.  

Each Monday at our Values Assembly a Prayer Bag is given to one child from each class. This bag contains a  
bible and prayers for you to share with your child. A prayer cloth, crucifix, statue of Mary and rosary beads are 
also included and can be used to set up a prayer focus at home. Please add a comment in the comment book. 
Prayer bags are to be returned to school on Friday. 

We continue to join in the life of the church by attending 9am Mass every second Friday (Weeks 1, 3, 5, 7 & 9). 
Thank you for your support in ensuring your child/ren arrive at school by 8:45am on these Fridays so we can be 
seated in church before Mass starts. We also appreciate your support with our RE programme. 

Dates for your diary:  

Sunday 28 May ï School Mass beginning at 10am.   This is the day we celebrate the Ascension of the Lord. 
Sunday 18 June ï First Holy Communion. 21 students from our school will be making their First Holy  
Communion at the 10am Mass. Please pray for these students as they continue their faith journey. 

May God bless you 
Teresa Kundycki-Carrell 
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A Very Warm Welcome To  

We would like to welcome Ethan, Madelyn, Mikayla, Shelby who have 
started in Room 10 and Rhian who has started in Room 6. We hope you 
enjoy your time here at Our lady of Victories.  

Community Notices  


